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A new name for the presidential majority. La République en Marche will be renamed 
Renaissance in view of the legislative elections. The party which has reached an agreement with 
its allies will present 400 candidates. There will be a hundred for the Modem of François Bayrou 
and 58 for Horizons, the party of Edouard Philippe. 
 
Meanwhile on the left, the debates promise to be very tense. The Socialist Party is having its 
national council this evening at 7 p.m. It must decide on the agreement concluded with La 
France Insoumise in view of the legislative elections. The alliance is already causing a stir 
internally. The latest criticism to date is that of Anne Hidalgo. The mayor of Paris denounced 
the content of the agreement; however, she does not want to prevent it. 
 
There was a robbery in the center of Paris. The armed attack took place this afternoon and 
targeted a Chanel store in Place Vendôme. Four men fled on a motorbike. We do not know, for 
now, the amount of loot. 
 
A tragedy occurred on the roads in the Pas de Calais, where 4 people died last night in an 
accident. A woman in her sixties turned around at a toll before taking the motorway in the 
opposite direction. She then violently hit a vehicle head-on and did not survive. The three 
occupants of the other vehicle also died. 
 
France will give an additional 300 million dollars to Ukraine. The total amount of aid from Paris 
for Kiev now reaches 2 billion dollars. Emmanuel Macron announced this today in a video 
broadcast during the international donors' conference.  
 
On the front, the ceasefire decreed in Mariupol by Russia is supposedly not respected, 
according to Ukrainian fighters. They are still dozens mobilized to defend the Azovstal factory, 
one of the last strongholds of resistance in the city targeted by the bombings of Moscow. 
 
And then it was expected, and it is now confirmed, Plus Belle la vie is over. The popular soap 
opera of France 3 will stop due to a lack of audience. It had been broadcast since 2004.  Filming 
will continue until September before a final shutdown at the end of the year. 


